
2022 WORLD FINALS CANCELLED 
 
Last night the combined SCTA & BNI Boards voted unanimously to cancel the 2022 
World Finals. Listening to “up to the minute” salt reports and seeing very 
current photos, it was determined that creating a safe racecourse could not be 
accomplished. 
 
As always, our number one priority is racer safety. Due to the poor salt 
conditions, we all felt we could not safely provide a competitive course. As is, the 
course is unusable. After lengthy discussion it was decided that any attempt to 
groom the course would do more damage. 
 
Please know this was an extremely difficult decision, a tough call for all of us to 
make. We want to be on the salt as much as you do. In the end, with racer safety 
and poor salt conditions in mind, the decision to cancel was made. 
 
The Salt needs time to heal. Thank you all for understanding. 
 
We hope to see you all on the Salt again in 2023! 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Your 2022 SCTA & BNI Boards 


